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 Sir Knights, 

 Here’s hoping you all had a Merry Christmas with 

your families and friends and wishing you a healthy and 

prosperous new year! 

 There will be a meeting on Jan. 19th at the 

Moose Lodge with breakfast at 9 and meeting to fol-

low at 10..                                                                              
I had gotten a list of email addresses but if you have one 

and didn’t pass it on, please email me at 

emattina@cox.net  or call me at: (631) 332-7179 so I 

can get this to you via computer rather than snail mail 

which will save the Assembly some money in postage.. 

 

       

 Brothers, 

  

 The Assembly has moved the meeting to the 

Moose Lodge on 24th St./So. Mt. Ave., Phoenix and to 

daylight hours to make it easy for the more senior mem-

bers to attend. It being on a Saturday we were hoping to 

also get some of the younger members back to the meet-

ings. 

 Please try to attend the next meeting since your in-

put is very important to the successful running of the As-

sembly. 

  

 If you are available to join the members of Bishop 

Granjon Council on the first Fri. of each month in front 

of St. Catherine of Siena Parish office on Central Ave. to 

pray the Rosary for the unborn and pray to our Mother to 

intercede to stop abortions, it would be very much appre-

ciated. Your whole family is invited to attend this Ro-

sary . We meet at 7 PM and are done in less than half an 

hour.   

   



Faithful Friar’s Message   
  

Greetings brother Knights.  As we head into 

the New Year, it is a common tradition to 

make a New Year’s resolution.  Recall that 

on the Sunday after Christmas, we celebrated 

the Feast of the Holy Family.  I would like to 

invite us to be resolved to imitate them this 

New Year.  Our Holy Father Francis wrote in 

his exhortation that family is “where we 

learn to live with others despite our differ-

ences....” 

 

 St. Paul, in his letter to the Colossians 

(3:12-21), gives us some practical ways we 

can live with our family “despite our differ-

ences.”  This includes compassion, kindness, 

humility, gentleness, patience, bearing with 

one another, and forgiveness. In addition, 

Paul says that we must realize that when we 

share a home, we not only have to forgive 

others, but are in need of others’ forgiveness 

as well. 

 

 Family life offers a wonderful oppor-

tunity to put into practice our life of faith.  It 

is in the mundane and ordinary aspects of our 

lives where our faith life and family life can 

intersect.  Sacred moments happen around 

the dinner table, in working on a project to-

gether, as well as praying and going to Mass 

together.  There are also many opportunities 

to forgive one another for the little things - 

like not replacing the milk in the refrigerator, 

not putting out a new roll of paper towels, or 

forgetting to fill the tank with gas. 

 

 Remember, being a holy family was 

not a given for Mary and Joseph.   It did not 

just happen to them. They had to work at it.  

From the beginning, Mary and Joseph had to 

learn to compromise and to sacrifice.   

  

They had to let go of any assumptions about 

their future life together and how God’s plan 

unfolded before them.  

 

 So as we continue to celebrate the 

New Year, let us strive to imitate the Holy 

Family. Let us recognize God’s presence dur-

ing the simplest times, even in our most 

mundane situations. And let us keep in mind 

that being a holy family is always a work in 

progress, but that through love for each other 

and faith in God we can overcome all diffi-

culties. 

 

May God bless you and your family with 

much love, good health, good fortune, and 

gladness in the coming year. 

 

 

VIVAT JESUS!            

Fr. Alex Julguilon, OCS 

 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

 Sick                                                                                                                                 
 

Gloria Casas, Karen Cormier 

  

Mary Cornier, Rich Hackworth,  

 

Leo Hintz, Doug Kramer 

  

Ruth Kramer, Carlos Montoya 

 

Larry O’Hagan, Rosa Soltero 

 

 Ramon Villaverde 
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Brothers, 

  

The Assembly has moved the meeting to the 

Moose Lodge on 24th St./So. Mt. Ave., Phoe-

nix and to daylight hours to make it easy for 

the more senior members to attend. It being 

on a Saturday we were hoping to also get 

some of the younger members back to the 

meetings. 

 Please try to attend the next meeting 

since your input is very important to the suc-

cessful running of the Assembly. 

 If you are available to join the mem-

bers of Bishop Granjon Council on the first 

Fri. of each month in front of St. Catherine’s 

Parish office on Central Ave. to pray the Ro-

sary for the unborn and to pray to our Mother 

to intercede to stop abortions, it would be 

very much appreciated. Your whole family is 

invited to attend this Rosary . We meet at 7 

PM and are done3 in less than half an hour.   

   

 As we start a new year, must first reflect on 

our accomplishments. You may not even 

know it, but you, as a Knight, have benefited 

your community. We need to compile the 

Fraternal Activity Report to let all know of 

each of your contributions. We categorize 

them as follows: 
  

 Number of visits to:  

 

a. Sick    ___ 

 

b. Bereaved    ___   

 
Number of blood donations  ___ 

  

 
Estimated hours of volunteer service: 
.  
a. Church    ___ 
 
b. Community    ___ 
 

c. Youth    ___ 
  
d. Miscellaneous   ___ 
 
The report is due at the end of this month, 

so please return the results ASAP with a 

reply to this email message or by mail to:  

Knights of Columbus  

Marcos De Niza  

Assembly #11 

5201 W Caribbean Ln  

Glendale AZ 85306 

 

A better option would be to bring your 

details with you and attend the meeting 

January 19th at 10AM at the South Phoe-

nix Moose Lodge , 24th St. and So. Mountain 

Ave. 

As always, come around 9 AM and en-

joy a really great breakfast for $6              

 

                                                         

Message from our Faithful Comptroller 

 

By now everyone has their Annual 

Dues Notice. Please mail in your remittance 

promptly. Or even better, bring your check 

made payable to: KNIGHTS OF COLUM-

BUS to the meeting at the Moose. 

 

Edmund Scott 

Faithful Comptroller 

 

Prayer for our Service men and 

women 

For Those Serving Overseas and at Home:  

“Lord, hold our troops in your loving hands. 

Protect them as they protect us. Bless them 

and their families for the selfless acts they 

perform for us in our time of need. I ask this 

in the name of Jesus, our Lord and Savior. 

Amen."  
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